IDLE CHATTER Mark II

Newsletter No: 262 Thursday 14th September 2017

This newsletter is an initiative of the Quandialla Progress Association

Sponsored by Adam & Elle Slater

Have YOU BOUGHT your Ticket for



On Saturday 23rd September starting at 6.30pm at Quandialla Soldiers Memorial Hall.

Remember on the Night there will be prizes for "Fashions on the Field"

Start thinking about your outfit now!!!!!!

Categories: 13 yrs & over – Female & Male, 12 yrs & under – Girl & Boy

Ball Tickets are available at the Quandialla Post Office.
Raffle Tickets available from Bland Hotel, P.O, Weddin Store & Macey's Friends

The prize pool for Macey's Monster Raffle is growing as we speak!!!!

To date - the following list are businesses & individuals who have donated to this very worthy cause.

Donges IGA Victoria Racing
Temora Target Chris & Jillian Causer

Johnston Agriculture Pty Ltd GEOCON

Quandialla Progress Association Quandialla Bowling Club

Allan & Bev Kelly

Coopers Animal Health

Jodie Penfold

Donna Feuerstein

Malcolm Yerbury

Margaret Nowlan-Jones

Quandialla Candle Co Grenfell Preschool & Long Day Care
Quandialla Pool Committee Active Farmers – Kim Broomby
Russell & Maureen Dixon Paige Wood & Lachlan Martens

Eric & Beth Turner Graincorp – Quandialla Anaconda – Wagga Renaldi Pasta Company

Quatanda Photography – Ruth Penfold Lee Armstrong
Narelle Stacey David & Kathy Smith

John & Sue Priestley Harry & Narelle Gault Young Services Club

Quandialla CWA Branch

Bev Anderson Coral Sutton Gail Turner Jayco – Albury

Juanita Neil – Tupperware

Luke Breust

Melba Edgerton Shirley Jones

Neil & Carolyn Turner

Tom & Margaret Priestley Gaye & Les Marshall

Sheehan's Sunnyside Bakery

Milvale CWA Branch

Joan Smith Gazza's Temora

Cla-Chique Hair & Beauty - Temora

Vavoom Hair Studio Ag-N-Vet Staff – Forbes

Joe Stimson

Dennis & Deidre McAlister

South West Fuels

A very big 'Thank You' to everyone that has donated to the raffle or auction. Your support to Macey's Fundraiser is very much appreciated.



QUANDIALLA FRIDAY NIGHT JACKPOT:

The Quandialla Bowling Club Draw came to Quandialla last Friday but unfortunately R.P. was away on holidays, so this Friday the draw will be \$2000 and the Bland Hotel Joker Draw has jackpotted again to \$340 this week. *Good Luck Everyone!!!*

QUANDIALLA COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE:

Dr Wail El Waili will be visiting Quandialla next on Wednesday **20**th **September.** Please phone West Wyalong Medical Centre 69722866 to make an appointment.

THANK YOU

Josh and Sarah Curry would like to thank the Quandialla Swimming Pool Committee for catering at our clearing sale last Saturday, your efforts were very much appreciated.

Also thank you to everyone who came in our support.

Josh & Sarah

GET WELL WISHES

Get Well Wishes are sent to Graeme Edgerton who is currently in Sydney where he has under gone heart surgery. On behalf of Idle Chatter Readers I would like to wish Graeme a speedy recovery and hope to see you back home soon.

QUANDIALLA BOWLING CLUB NEWS

Quandialla Bowling Club Annual Meeting

will be held on Wednesday 11th October 2017 at 8pm. All Welcome Members are reminded that nominations are now open for the Club Committee for 2017/2018

<u>3rd Round of Club Singles Championship</u> to be played on or before 16th September. **Sunday Paper Roster:** 17th September – Somebody!!!!

WORK WANTED

Do you need help with **GARDENING, RUBBISH REMOVAL ETC**. **Ring Trevor Grenfell**

"Round Hill" Bribbaree – Phone: 63832353 after 4pm

BIMBI AND DISTRICT ANZACS "Cobber, remember to tell our story"

written by Bruce Robinson & Margaret Nowlan-Jones
This book is full of stories of homegrown heroes, accounts of bravery, tales of larrikinism, the importance of mateship and the soldier's love of their community, family and friends.

You can pick up a copy at the Weddin Store or Quandi PO for \$40

BTM AG

Contract Windrowing Available 30ft and 35ft Fronts. Auto Steer Call Brad Murphy - 0400 990 239

QUANDIALLA SOLDIERS MEMORIAL HALL & PROGRESS ASSOCIATION

Please Note: Due to Executive commitments, the next scheduled General Meeting of the Hall & Progress on 29th Sept. will need to be postponed. Sorry for any inconvenience.

SINCLAIR EARTHWORKS

D7R DOZER 25T EXCAVATOR LOW LOADER, FRONT-END LOADER GRADER and TRUCKS Available for all General Earthworks including:

Gravel Supplies - - - - Clearing - - - - Drainage
Dam Construction - - - - Grading and Road Works
Owner Operator: Josh Sinclair – Ph: 0488 352 226

BLAST FROM THE PAST Extracts from IDLE CHATTER

Extract from IDLE CHATTER No. 153

THURS. 23rd September 1960

FRIDAY NIGHT – Don't forget the gift evening for Judy Causer tonight in the CWA Rooms. This is prior to her marriage to Mr M Caldwell. Everybody is welcome but ladies --- a plate please. SATURDAY NIGHT – It is proposed to hold a bowls day at Caragabal on October 1st which is a Saturday with a social at night. In aid of the Dr Blamey fund. Never fear, Aspro will ease it. Saturday night at Caragabal. Blimey!!!!

BOWLS TESTIMONIAL – The weather could definitely have been better for the weekend bowls testimonial fixture. However, those hardy souls who braved the elements for the sake of the game and the object for which it was, had a wonderful time. On the Saturday, "Tinny" McAlister (that's Jim of course) beat his poor unfortunate brother for the trophy. There were six other blokes had something to do with it too but for the life of me I can't remember who they were. On the Sunday with 96 players participating, the honours went to a team from Cootamundra led by D Orgill. A spider was also held and lo and behold if this Orgill bloke don't win that too. It was certainly his day to howl. Ken Howard the racing commentator has a little black book in which he enters names for future reference. I've got one too to record the names of bowlers who at some time I must deal with rather severely. The first name in the book is that of James New Esq. What he did to our team on Sunday was nobody's business, the cad. The total proceeds for the Dr Blamey Bowls Club Testimonial is in the region of £200. Willingly given by the members and willingly donated by the Club. So, get well Doc, and if I may misquote one famous lady "Come up and see us sometime"

Last weekend John and I had the pleasure of joining our family in Sydney to celebrate Donovan's 40th birthday. It was going to be weekend of lots of eating and drinking and it did not disappoint. We left for Sydney on Saturday morning and met everyone for lunch at 'Nomad's Wine Bar' in the back streets of Surry Hills. It was a place where you make a selection and share. We enjoyed zucchini flowers, kingfish ceviche, duck liver parfait, baby octopus, pork fat potatoes, wagyu tartare all prepared a special way by their chef. After a little shopping, we moved onto the main venue for the weekend. 'Momofuku Seiobo' at Star City Casino where we enjoyed a 12 course Degustation Meal consisting of, Course 1.Bakes, abalone, lardo 2.Military snail, escabeche, plantain 3.Short rib, onion 4.Zucchini, pumpkin, hot sauce 5.Curried crab, rice 6.Busted roti, onion, muntrie 7.Marron, young coconut, koji butter 8. Avocado, salt cod, cassava 9. Pork with crackle, pumpkin & salad 10. Yoghurt, banana leaf 11. Coconut, cashew 12. Rum cake, marzipan, raisin, tamarind jelly, black b*. Then the birthday boy received a birthday cake, banana and chocolate ganache which we all shared. All meals were paired with a selection of wines. Late breakfast/brunch was enjoyed at Butcher/and the/Farmer restaurant at the Tramsheds, Harold Park where they served the usual breakfast fare but in a very up market way. I can honestly say I have never eaten 90% of the food I tried during the weekend. I enjoyed most, some like the snails will never pass my lips again but it certainly was an experience, one that the whole family enjoyed. They say you should try new things and that's certainly what we did!!!!!!!!! Cheers Sue Priestley